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the end of the day they felt that they needed to make a determination -- that in order to have a good 
quality hybrid experience they had to make the call because they were running out of time to wait. 
He hopes students will have a high-quality experience that is meaningful for them.  
 
Associate Provost Mark Mossman provided senators with a brief overview of the reaffirmation 
process for Higher Learning Commission (HLC) accreditation. There are two main components to 
this process; the first is a large set of written documents. Associate Provost Mossman explained the 
first part of this documentation consists of the assurance argument, which is composed of five 
criteria or chapters where it is demonstrated how WIU meets these individual standards, similar to 
the type of reporting done within education. WIU’s document came to 30,000 words. The second 
part of the written documentation is the evidence file; if the assurance file states that WIU does 
efficient and effective student assessment, for example, the evidence file includes pages of 
information documenting every assessment plan or report showing this type of information. 
Associate Provost Mossman stated that the evidence file is gigantic and includes everything from 
catalogs to CAGAS minutes. Other aspects of the written documents include an introductory page, 
forms, such as the federal compliance form and a COVID-19 compliance form, and much more. 
Associate Provost Mossman stated that all this documentation was completed nine days ago and 
uploaded to the HLC system one day early. 
 
Associate Provost Mossman stated that the second component of the review is the visit, which this 
time will be virtual due to Covid. He recalled that ten years ago the HLC visit covered multiple 
days and nights and involved up to 14-hour days with nearly continuous meetings with every 





 

around noon today. He encourages eligible faculty to vote in this election. If individuals 
want to know who the candidates are, they can find those on the Faculty Senate website 
under Elections.  
 

2. Elections for Faculty Senate officers will be held at the next regularly scheduled Senate 
meeting on April 6. Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, and Senate Nominating Committee 
members will be elected at this meeting. New senators will be invited to the virtual table for 
this meeting in order to vote.  

 
3. The Registrar asks faculty to submit early warning grades by Monday, March 15 at 4:30. 
 

III.  Reports of Committees and Councils 
 

A. Council on Admission, Graduation, and Academic Standards (CAGAS) 
(Jason Covert, Vice Chair) 
 
1. Recommendation from University Admissions to Extend the Current Admissions Policy 

 
CAGAS Vice Chair Covert related that CAGAS was asked by Undergraduate Admissions 





 

to bring in significant numbers of students who are not going to succeed. Chairperson 
Pynes asked if Senator Filipink would like to have a sundown clause on the policy rather 
than no sundown clause; Senator Filipink confirmed this is his preference in a nutshell.  
 
Chairperson Covert told Senator Filipink that CAGAS did discuss with Admissions that 
they would like for them to return to CAGAS when additional data is available in order to 
continue this discussion, so the council would hear back from Admissions about how the 
policy is affecting things in approximately a two-year cycle, at which time CAGAS could 
assess if the policy is causing a negative effect in admitted students. He thinks this would 
address Senator Filipink’s concerns so that the University is not simply taking students’ 
money and instead being really concerned about their success. Senator Lauer asked if a 
two-



 

Senator Bellott asked if any harm would occur as a result of this motion. Chairperson Pynes 
replied he can see no harm from the motion because it gives Admissions an extra year if the 
body decides to change the policy. He suspects Admissions will come to the Executive 
Committee in the future with more data. He noted that the Registrar’s office and 
Institutional Research and Planning have been very forthcoming with data, so nobody is 
hiding anything. He does not see any direct harm; it is a guarantee to get Admissions to 
come back, which they would anyway if they were asked.  
 
Senator Bellott asked if the current temporary policy is unable to be reflected in the online 
University profile because it is not an official policy. Director Freed replied that the GPA 
profile can be posted online because that is consistent from year to year but, given the lack 
of students taking ACT and SAT tests, he would not continue to use a profile based on 





 

encouraged. Senator Carr said the IBHE FAC had a conversation with Ryan Gower, Chancellor of 
the eastern community colleges, who told them this is being discussed, and she wonders if there has 
been a similar discussion among public university provosts or presidents about limits to early 
college, in keeping with some of these recommendations. Provost Abraham responded that he has 
not heard of any discussion amongst the provosts. Senator Carr stated that since it most immediately 
affects community colleges in a whole variety of ways, they are more involved in this discussion.  
 
Senator Bernards asked where the plan goes from here since there have been comments made on it. 
He asked if there would be revisions or if it will just be enacted and the comments only represent 
protests. Senator Carr responded that this is a good question. She said that there will have been 
three meetings of these various design groups through the end of March. She added that other 
recommendations are coming forth, such as in response to efforts to have teacher education 
programs moved to community colleges; there has been some organizing around that as well. 
Senator Carr said the design groups, including the one about high school to college transition, 
where the early college part is focused, will have to discuss in their third meeting how all these 
proposals align with the core principles in the strategic plan. She will be curious to see how those 
factor in. She said the recommendations have also been presented by the Chair of the Faculty 
Advisory Council in the public comments section of the last strategic planning meeting. She does 
not think it is clear yet how much these comments and recommendations will shape the 
conversations of the design groups, but that will be known by the end of the month, and there will 
continue to be room for public comment. Senator Carr encourages anyone who is interested to go to 
the IBHE website where there is a relatively short section on the strategic plan and make comments; 
any comments submitted there will be made publicly available to anyone.  
 
Chairperson Pynes expressed his thanks to Senator Carr for this important work. He said the 
Executive Committee has asked Senator Carr and Senator Shupe, who is the backup      Advisory 
Council rep, to make some recommendations to them in the future.  

 
V. New Business 
 

A. For the Good of the Body  
 

Chairperson Pynes announced that the Executive Committee will probably meet twice before the 
next Senate meeting on April 6. He will send out an email to all faculty letting them know about 
this.  

 
7C89C:='To adjourn (Brice) 

 


